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The RA Minister of Agriculture Discussed 
Issuesfor Brucellosis  Control with 
the USDA Delegati on

On March 2015, the RA Minister of Agricul-
ture Mr. Sergo Karapetyan hosted the USDA 
delegati on represented by the director of Vir-
ginia-Maryland College of Veterinary Medicine 
Valerie Ragan (DVM) and the director of Veteri-
nary and Human Health Center Bess Pierce. 

During the two-week visit, the delegati on had 
meeti ngs with representati ves from the sector 
and the brucellosis working group developed 
and being supervised by the Ministry of Agri-
culture.  Discussions were held parti cularly on 
brucellosis control and preventi on measures to 
be undertaken. 

“We highly prioriti ze the applicati on of the ef-
fi cient means for the control of brucellosis in 
the Republic, and in this regard, we appreciate 
your support and joint acti viti es with Armenian 
experts”, menti oned the Minister.  

During the meeti ng, both parti es specifi cally 
focused on the importance of having equipped 
modern laboratories, on the establishment of 
advanced slaughter houses and having trained 
specialists. 

“As a result of the acti viti es implemented in 

Armenia, it is planned to develop a complex-
project for the control of brucellosis, which will 
contribute to more eff ecti ve implementati on 
of diagnosti c and preventi ve acti viti es”, men-
ti oned Valerie R. 

Two specialists Tatul Stepanyan, head of vet-
erinary department of SNCO, and Pertch Tu-
manyan, head of veterinary department of 
Yerevan central laboratory, visited to USA for 
three weeks training on brucellosis topic. They 
are going to take the leadership on the devel-
opment of Brucellosis control and eradicati on 
program.  The training was fi nanced by USDA 
organized by David White, Valerie Ragan and  
Carling Sitt erley.  

The Minister once again prioriti zed the im-
plementati on of projects aimed at eliminati ng 
the animal diseases and, in this regard, highly 
appreciated the collaborati on between the US 
delegati on and Armenian experts. 

On July 2015, CARD will facilitate a business 
trip for the Minister of Agriculture Mr. Sergo 
Karapetyan and deputy minister Mr. Armen 
Harutyunyan to US for meeti ng with the USDA 
and the Government offi  cials to discuss and get 
acquainted with the US brucellosis control and 
eradicati on program. 


